
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Two Riverfront Plaza, 9th Floor, Newark, NJ 07102-5490 

Tel/Fax: 201-348-7758 / Richard.Mullen@us.panasonic.com 

Richard Mullen, Group Manager
Product Safety and Compliance Division

Request for Confidentiality 

January 30, 2014 
AVG-14-U005 

UL Japan, Inc. 
4383-326 Asama-cho, Ise-shi,  
Mie 516-0021 Japan 

Re: Original Certification Application for Digital Wireless Stereo Headphones, Model RP-BTD10 under 
FCC ID: ACJ-RP-BTD10  

To Whom It May Concern: 

In accordance with provisions of Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission’s Rules and Section 552(b)(4) of the 
Freedom of Information Act, we request permanent confidentiality for the below indicated exhibits.  These exhibits 
contain proprietary, confidential and/or trade secret materials, which would not be routinely made available for 
public inspection. 

• Schematic Diagram
• Block Diagram
•    Theory of Operation
  

In accordance with FCC Public DA 04-1705, we request 45 days short-term confidentiality, starting from the 
issuance of equipment authorization date, for the below indicated exhibits. These exhibits contain pre-market 
information, which could give our competitors unfair advantage should this information be released before this 
product is actually introduced into the common marketplace. 

• External Photographs
• Internal Photographs
• Test Setup Photographs
• User Manual

The above materials contain trade secrets and proprietary information not customarily released to the general 
public.  Since this design is a basis from which future technological products will evolve, the public disclosure of 
these materials can be harmful to the Applicant by providing unfair advantage and benefits to its competitors. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Richard Mullen 
Richard Mullen 
Group Manager  
Product Safety & Compliance Division 




